4, IVORINE,
154, M. KARVE ROAD,
BOMBAY-400 020.
February 15, 1990

Ms. Virginia Birdsall, Embrace Foundation, 20 West 22nd Street, New York, U.S.A.

Dear Ms. Birdsall,

I was very happy and surprised to receive your December newsletter redirected by the post office to my new address. I wonder if you had sent other newsletters in the past addressed to my former residence.

I found the contents very interesting especially about the conference on "Zoroastrianism in Iran".

I wish you well and do continue the good work.

With regards,

Sincerely,

Homi Dhalla